

CHEDISTON AND LINSTEAD GROUPED PARISH COUNCIL
A meeting was held on Monday 19 March 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Linstead Village Hall
AGENDA
1. The Chairman welcomed Councillors and members of the public, those present were, Graham Downing, Janet Heath, Jo Wareham, John Ibbott, Sheilah Turley and Sarah Ward
2. Apologies for absence were received from Sheila Clifford and Terry Tooze.
3. There were no declarations of Interest to declare.
4. Minutes of meeting held on Monday 15 January 2018 were circulated and     reported to be a true and accurate account of the meeting.
5. Matters arising from minutes not covered by the agenda.                          The Clerk completed a survey from Suffolk Highways about their services to the community.  They are looking to see if Parish Councils are able to support them in the future by taking responsibility for some services.  The Clerk from Huntingfield PC has organised a meeting about Highways on 23rd April at the Hub to report back issues and concerns.
6. Public Forum.                                                                                          There is concern about the amount of laying water on the B1123 outside Herne Hill and by the council houses.  Ditches appear to be fully blocked.  David Mantel is attending a seminar about the new web-site.  There is now a facebook feed on the web-site.   Janet Mantel is organising a Charity afternoon tea at Linstead Village Hall on 14th April in aid of Cllr Burroughes’ Inspire Suffolk Charity.                                                                                    Cllr Buroughes thanked David for supporting the Inspire Suffolk Charity.  He reported that Suffolk Highways are under considerable pressure to provide the services traditionally provided by them.  They are seeking assistance from local parishes to help keep blind bends clear of overgrowth, cleaning signs and hedge trimming so they can concentrate on front line services.  Land owners are responsible for ditch clearing where water is coming from their land. Suffolk County council provide local parishes with insurance cover for individuals who help to keep roads clear by gritting ice/snow covered roads in the winter months.  Nominated individuals need to be registered with their parishes to obtain insurance cover. Cllr Burroughes will send clarification of regulations to confirm insurance cover.  Residents need to opt-into the green waste bin collection service.  Pleases see web-site for details.  East Suffolk Council has the go ahead to merge they expect to save a considerable amount of money by having a joint chief executive and a joint management team.  A question was raised as to how much money would be spent on new re-branding.  Cllr Burroughes said he would find out about this and report back.                                        
7. Finances – Quarterly finance statement given to Cllrs. Cheques for signature – £39.28 Clerk expenses, £478.99121 Computers (purchase of new lap top), £30.00 Linstead Village Hall hire.
8. Grit bins – volunteer register, as previously discussed Cllr Burroughes confirmed that in order for our residents to be covered, Suffolk County Council require us to hold a volunteer register of individuals who will have permission to use the grit bins.  Chediston has 4 grit bins.  Linstead does not have any grit bins but have sand left at the side of the road by Suffolk Highways.
9. Fire hydrants – these are looked after by Suffolk County Council Fire Services.  They endeavour to inspect the fire hydrants in a time frame of 24-36 months.  Above ground inspections include frame cover and surrounding surface inspected for damage, the information on the hydrant marker post is correct and clearly visible and other growth is cut back and re-painting is carried out if necessary.  Below ground inspection involves checking the hydrant pit and hydrant itself, clearing of silt or debris and checking for leakage.  They do not check flow or water pressure.  Any requests for flow or water pressure need to be put in writing to the Water Authority.  Occasionally they may flash the hydrant to ensure that it opens and closes with ease for fire crews.  Our PC has decided that hydrants need to be looked at annually to check that they are not silted up.   Any problems will be reported for repair.  The Clerk will check hydrants annually when she checks our noticeboards and bus shelter for the Asset Register.
9. Correspondence                                                                                            SCDC – Authority Monitoring Report – http://www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/planning/local-plans/suffolk-coastal-local-plan/monitoring-information/authority-monitoring-reports/                       Highways questionnaire                                                                             Scottish Power – Statutory Consultation re East Anglia One and East Anglia Three wind farms, Public Information Days.                                                
10. Correspondence for circulation                                                                            Clerks and Councils Direct                                                                                 Cllr Burroughes District and County Reports                                                 March Police Report – Halesworth Area  - Get Tool Smart (crime prevention)                                 
11. AOB.                                                                                                                The was a resolution to instruct DPO Services to act as Data Protection Officer for Chediston & Linstead Group Parish Council.   They have reduced their fees to £220 for the first year followed by £100 annually.  They will liaise with the Clerk by monthly telephone calls and quarterly questionnaires.                                       Graham Downing gave his apologies as he will not be attending the AGM meeting in May.
12. Date and Time of next meeting – 21 May 2018 – AGM – Chediston Church Room.
Signed ……………………………………  Dated …………………………………

